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 THIS  WEEK  NEXT WEEK 

Chairman: Greg Burgess   Paul Hartley 

“Reserve Chairman”:  Paul Hartley  John Dare 

Toast: Merrilyn Young  Roy Axelsen  

Sergeant: Andrew Dare  Andrew Dare 

Corporal: Peter Griffin  Kayden Solibakke 

Heads & Tails: Rob van der Elst  Rob van der Elst 

Meet & Greet: Lois Catchlove  Lesley Dare 

President’s Table: Tim Biggs  John Tabor 

 Joanne Jones  Anne Forsyth 

Attendance: Tony & Joanne Jones 

 

Programme: 

December 
Tuesday 3rd Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn  
 Community Service Committee Meeting  
 

Tuesday 10th Club AGM & Election of Board 2019/2020 
 Board Meeting 
Sunday 15th Christmas Dinner  

Bulletin Information 
 

Information for Weekly Bulletins is sought from ALL Rotarians. Information should be 
emailed or given to PP Ann Axelsen — aaxelsen@tassie.net.au  Information should be 
submitted by Sunday.   

 
 

APOLOGIES 
Rotarians are reminded that they are automatically booked in for a meal each week.  If you 
are unable to attend, or are bringing guests, apologies etc. should be 
advised to:  

 

 

PP Ann Axelsen by 12.00 noon each Tuesday   
 

Phone 6362 3160 or 041 111 6480. 
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President’s Message 
 
 

Well we are now into December and the close of the year is coming very 
quickly, I’m not sure where summer is hiding in Tasmania, but please 
remember those on the mainland who are battling drought and 
townships running out of water.   
 

Our last Rotary Meeting at the Bush Inn will be next week the 10th 
December which this will be our AGM and also a Board Meeting night, 
last week I handed out the Auditors reports to members if you did not 
get to this meeting and will not be there before the 10th and would like a 
copy please contact me. 
 

We will be meeting at Hawley Beach (see info below) for our break up for 
the year and we meet again on January 7th at the Kimberly Fire Station, 
more info will come in future bulletins. 
 

Thank you to those who helped out at the BBQ for the Deloraine High 
School it was great to be able to serve our school community in this way 
and also to those who have sold raffle tickets this week, I have heard a 
good number have been sold so that is good news. 
 

If you have been a past Craft Fair Director and can remember what item 
was either purchased or acquired or gifted to the Rotary Club of 
Deloraine please talk to Lois Catchlove who is now our Property Officer  
 

Also don’t forget the 2 charities that we are giving to this year Deloraine 
House and the ABC Giving Tree. 
 

I read an article this week that says to do one thing for someone (even a 
stranger) as a kind act for each day of December  
 

Stephanie 

Birthday: 
 Rtn Jenny Ives   2nd December 
 PP Annette Viney   6th December 
 

Induction Anniversaries: 
 AG Gayle Plunkett   3rd December 
 DGE Michael Plunkett  3rd December 

Family  of  Rotary 



 

 

Committee Report 
Community Service 
Raffle  —  Kimberley Fire Brigade 
Thank you to all who have stepped up and offered to sell raffle 
tickets, to raise funds for the Kimberley Fire Brigade.   We will be 
selling tickets outside the Supermarket this coming Saturday (7th 
December) - and then at the conclusion of selling tickets the raffle 
will be drawn.  
 

If you have taken tickets to sell, please can you return sold (or 
unsold) books to Ann at tonights’ meeting.  
 
Visit to Kimberley Warm Springs 
On Tuesday 7th January, 2020 we will be handing over the funds 
raised to Kimberley Fire Brigade.  On this evening we will meet at 
Kimberley Warm Springs and enjoy a BBQ/Picnic (BYO) and have 
the opportunity to visit and look over the Fire Station.  
 
Do you have laying around (in good condition) unused 
screwdrivers, hammers, pliers etc—would you like to donate them 
to the Kimberley Fire Brigade.  Items can be  brought along on the 
7th, or give to Ann, Joanne or Tony Jones. 
 
Community Service Committee Meeting to be held at the 
conclusion of tonights’ Dinner Meeting.  

I have a friend who filled his car with gas at a self-service gas station.  After he 
had paid and driven away, he realised that he had left the gas cap on top of his 
car.  He stopped and looked and, sure enough, it was lost. 
 

Well, he thought for a second and realised that other people must have done the 
same thing, and that it was worth going back to look by the side of the road 
since even if he couldn't find his own gas cap, he might be able to find one that 
fit. 
 

Sure enough, after only a short time of searching, he found a gas cap.  He 
carefully wiped it off and slipped it into place with a satisfying click. 
 

"Great," he told his wife as he climbed back into the car, "I may have lost my gas 
cap, but I found another one that fits and it's even a better cap than the one I 
had - it locks." 



 

 
 

DECEMBER 
Tuesday 3rd Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn  
 Community Service Committee Meeting  
Saturday 7th Community Service Project—Raffle ticket selling 
Tuesday 10th Club AGM—Election of Board 2020/2021 
 Board Meeting 
Sunday 15th Christmas Function at President Stephanie’s (Hawley Beach) 

Tuesday 17th No Meeting   —  transferred to Sunday 15th 
Tuesday 24th Christmas Eve  —  No Meeting  
Tuesday 31st New Year’s Eve —  No Meeting  
 

JANUARY 2020 
Thursday 2nd Learn to Swim & Water Safety Registration Day 
Monday 6th to Friday 17th 
 Learn to Swim and Water Safety  
Tuesday 7th Social Family BBQ/Picnic at Kimberley Warm Springs 
Tuesday 14th Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn  
 Board Meeting 

WHAT’S  HAPPENING  and  WHEN?? 
(Please note details are subject to change) 

At the  holiday home of Stephanie and Andrew Johnston 
                                         8 Taroona Street 
                                          Hawley Beach 
When:  15th December 
Cost:  $30.00 per head 
 

Drinks supplied unless you want something special 
 

RSVP with money by the 3rd December 

Our Christmas Party 

If you can spare a gift to go to the ABC Giving 
Tree, or non perishables to Deloraine House  -  
it would be appreciated  
 

Baskets will be at our  
Rotary Meetings for gifts 



 

 

TCF 
A debrief of the TCF will be held on Wednesday 
4th December at the Rotary Function Centre. 
 

All Rotarians are invited to attend, commencing 
at 6.30pm 



 

 



 

 

PRESIDENT’S ANNUAL REPORT 2019 
 

When I was the Director of the Tasmanian Craft Fair, I thought I would 
never be as busy as that ever again, but I don’t know that I was correct 
there.  It is a very busy position to hold, being the President of the Rotary 
Club of Deloraine.  Thank you to all Club members for your faith in me 
and I hope that I have not disappointed you in my year as President.  A 
special thank you to the Committee Directors and Board members for 
their help, advice and assistance during the year, especially to Roy, 
Gayle, and Anne Forsyth who are always there when needed. 
 

The year started off with the arrival of our much-loved collective 
daughter, Ines Bohatschek who came to us from Austria on 1st August.  
Poor Ines was exhausted from her very long journey and I think rather 
overwhelmed by everyone talking to her in very rapid English.  It didn’t 
take her long to fit in though and she now speaks and understands 
English like a true local.  Ines loves being here with us and we love having 
her but soon it will be time for her to return to Vienna and we shall all 
miss her.  Ines is attending Deloraine High School and loves it there and 
is doing very well academically.   
 

Our big fundraiser (apart from the Craft Fair) was the Harley Davidson 
raffle in aid of mental health, through Australian Rotary Health.  It 
officially began on 7th September last year at the Mole Creek Pub   and 
finished with “A Day at the Creek”, again at the Mole Creek Pub on 23rd 
February this year.  Much   thought and effort went into the success of 
the raffle by John Dare and other Board members and there was great 
satisfaction when we were able to bank $53,000 into the Australian 
Rotary Health’s account. 
 

The Craft Fair was held in November but was affected enormously by 
very bad weather during most of the weekend, which kept a lot of 
visitors away, and resulted in less money being available for Rotary to 
use in many of its programmes.  Nevertheless we were able to purchase 
a battery powered “jaws of life” which we donated to the SES and which 
is being used in local emergencies. 
 

The Tasmanian State Training Awards were held in September and I was 
there to present the Vocational Award winner, Cassandra Brown, with 



 

 

her Award.   Cassandra went on to the National Awards but was not 
successful there, however she is one of three people asked to go to the 
National Awards this year in Brisbane to mentor other winners which she 
is really thrilled about. 
 

In January, I was invited as President to attend the Australia Day Award 
ceremony held by the Meander Valley Council at the Launceston Country 
Club.  The Rotary Club’s Learn to Swim programme won the Event of the 
Year for the Meander Valley, a programme which has been running for 
over 30 years.  Thank you to Lois Catchlove for her work in this area. 
 

It was at this time that our dear friend and Rotarian Mike Yard passed 
away after a long illness.  Mike was a past President and Paul Harris 
Awardee who had been with our Club for a very long time.  His grin, 
humour and common sense are greatly missed by friend and family alike.  
Vale Mike. 
 

We were kept very busy in the month of March as we had a Friendship 
Exchange with the Rotary Clubs of Taiwan Districts 3461 (Dadu) and 3462 
(Taichung Huimin).  Some of our Rotary friends spoke very good English 
and others not so good and we were kept on our toes.  They were a great 
bunch and we all enjoyed ourselves together.  No sooner had they 
departed then we welcomed a Professional Development Exchange 
group from District 9980, incorporating the southern part of Canterbury, 
Otago and Southland in New Zealand.  They were a mix of agricultural 
and tourism specialists and we all had a hectic but fun time with them.  
We met up subsequently at the District conference after which they flew 
home, exhausted, they said. 
 

The District Conference was held at the Elwick Racecourse in April and it 
was pleasing to see so many Deloraine Rotarians attending.  It was an 
excellent conference with inspiring speakers, some were hilarious but all 
had the message about how important Rotary is, not only in our own 
communities but also in the wider community.  There are truly wonderful 
people who give so much of themselves, in the work that they do, 
particularly Bridget Tierney comes to mind, daughter of District 
Secretary, Ros Tierney who as a civil engineer, designs systems to bring 
potable water into villages in Africa and the sub Asian continent, and 
sewerage systems into towns and cities as well.  We will be assisting our 



 

 

own DGE Michael Plunkett with his conference in 2021 and it is essential 
that we all pull together to help him make it happen. 
 

The last event of the year was MUNA, Model United Nations Assembly, 
held in the Community Complex auditorium in May.  There were 26 
schools attending (52 pupils), representing 26 countries, debating real 
UN resolutions and it was a spectacular success.  MUNA usually begins 
quietly as students find their feet and their voices and lose their shyness.  
This year there was very little shyness and right from the first resolution, 
they were into the debating and it was a wonderful experience.  I 
recently ran into one of the participants socially and she is still buzzing 
with the excitement of it all and how it has changed her, and her mother 
agrees!  The MUNA Award was won by a team from Ogilvie High School 
who represented the country of Cuba.  They will go to Canberra in 
August for the National MUNA competition and we wish them very well. 
The Rotary Club couldn’t exist without Inner Wheel and the help and 
support that they give to us so it was great to get together in March to 
celebrate our respective birthdays.  The Inner Wheel was chartered on 
the 19th February 1971 and our Rotary Club was chartered on the 5th 
March 1957.  It was a very happy night together. 
 

Finally, I would like to thank my Board members for the help and support 
over the year.  Particularly I would like to thank Roy Axelsen who as 
Secretary, kept me sane and reminded me of things which needed to be 
done.  I would also like to send a get better very soon to our Treasurer, 
Bev Ritchie who is in hospital for an extended stay after a very nasty 
accident and a big thank you to Michael Plunkett for stepping up to the 
plate and filling in as Treasurer in Bev’s absence.  Best wishes to our 
incoming President, Anne Forsyth and her Board for 2019/2020.  The 
Club is in excellent hands going forward. 
 

President Maree Matanle 
2018/2019 



 

 
SURNAME NAME PARTNER  PHONE (M) PHONE (B) PHONE (H) EMAIL  ADDRESS  

Andersen  Steen  Claire  0429 935 088   6362 4102 steen.andersen@bigpond.com 

Axelsen  Ann    041 111 6480 6362 3160   aaxelsen@tassie.net.au 

Axelsen  Roy  Jennifer  0418 326 792   6362 2865 rax08766@bigpond.net.au 

Bardenhagen Thane   6331 5555 Thane.Bardenhagen@alapartners.com.au 

Bennett   John  Connie  0409 424 578  john.bennett3@bigpond.com 

Bennett  Michael  Maureen  0448 801 120 6368 1105 6368 1158 ashgrovecheese@bigpond.com.au 

Biggs Tim Jaqui 0428 237 078     tbig5474@bigpond.net.au 

Bowman  Paul  Cate  0418 530 844   6369 5134 cheshunt290@gmail.com 

Burgess Greg Kim 0477 120 683   gregburgess@fastmail.com 

Catchlove Lois  0411 118 212   lois.m.c@hotmail.com 

Collins Don  0419 347 126   donjoycie@bigpond.com 

Dare Andrew     adare@andrewdare.com.au 

* Dare John  Lesley  0410 557 598 6363 1313 6363 2047 foxbat7769@gmail.com 

Dare Lesley John  0439 931 990 6362 4788 6363 2047 Lesley45@bigpond.net.au 

Forsyth Anne Paul  0488 651 330  6362 3634 Forsyth.anne@gmail.com 

Gelston  Gerard  Robyn  0407 681 161  6368 1161   

Griffin  Peter  Anthea  0419 348 448      

Hartley Paul  0419 309436   paul.vocdirections@gmail.com 

* Huett  Ian  Judith  0417 569 221 6362 2333 6362 2663 deloraine@amcal.net.au 

* Huett  Kevin  Dianne    6362 2377 6362 3788  dihuett@bigpond.net.au 

Ives Jenny  0427 858 539   menghajen@gmail.com 

Johnston Andrew Stephanie 0418 131 218   6393 1936 arjohno50@ hotmail.com 

Johnston Stephanie Andrew 0417 373 076  6393 1936 sajohno55@hotmail.com 

Jones Joanne Tony 0400 891 312   tonyandjoanne.jones@bigpond.com 

Jones Tony Joanne 0417 307 163   tonyandjoanne.jones@bigpond.com 

Knight  Ian  Cynthia  0467 337 508  6362 2712   

Loone Anthony  0455 827 555 6331 5555  Anthony.Loone@alapartners.com.au 

Loone Rodney   6331 5555  Rodney.Loone@alapartners.com.au 

Mahmood Aamir Uzma 0420 736 407 6362 2266 6362 2382 dr.aamir786@yahoo.com 

Matanle Maree Peter 0402 692 066   maree.matanle@gmail.com 

* Pearce  Bryan    0417 552 331   6393 6392   

Plunkett Gayle Michael 0418 873 112   mgcp@bigpond.com 

Plunkett Michael Gayle  0418 778 615 6362 1082  michael@smartrate.com.au 

Poke Sophie  0438 622 824 6331 5555  Sophie.Poke@alapartners.com.au 

Richardson  Wayne   0409 971 546   6363 6119 wl.hd.richardson@gmail.com 

Ritchie  Bev  Neon  0400 075 041   6363 6125 bev.ritchie@bigpond.com 

Robertson Christina    6369 5491  

Robertson  John  Gillian  0408 886 060  6367 8157 johnrobertson145@live.com 

Smith  Marc  Jan  0438 131 440   6362 2610 marcsmith39@bigpond.com 

Solibakke Kayden     Family Member 

Tabor John   0475 566 389   6428 6512 taborjj@hotmail.com 

* Taylor  Malcolm Jo.  0407 877 095   6362 2505  mdandjetaylor@bigpond.com 

Van der Elst  Rob  Deb  0417 585 492   vdelst@netspace.net.au 

Viney  Annette    0412 437 417    annetteviney@gmail.com 

Wadley  Tony  Lyn  0427 622 169 6362 2169 6362 2169 wadley169@bigpond.com 

Westbrook Doug Ramona 0408 648 895 6363 1102  molecreekhotel@gmail.com 

Westbrook Ramona Doug 0498 825 137 6363 1102  molecreekhotel@gmail.com 

Young Merrilyn  0427 469 586  6362 3472 merrilyn.young@mvc.tas.gov.au 

Key:  * Excused Member  Honorary Member  Corporate Member 
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mailto:robbos145@skymesh.com.au
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mailto:annetteviney@gmail.com
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VOCATIONAL SERVICE  
 

Director:    
 Andrew Johnston 
 Merrilyn Young 
 Peter Griffin 
 Michael Bennett 
 Anthony Loone 
  

 
 

YOUTH SERVICE 
 

Director: 
 Greg Burgess  
 Tony Wadley 
 Tony Jones 
 Lois Catchlove 
 John Tabor 
 Sophie Poke 
  
 MUNA & RYDA 
 Annette Viney  
 

  

COMMUNITY SERVICE 
Director:  
 Ann Axelsen 
 Steen Andersen 
 Joanne Jones 
 Gayle Plunkett 
 Andrew Dare 
 Wayne Richardson 
 Bev Ritchie 

 
 

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE  
Director :  
 Paul Hartley 
 Tim Biggs 
 Christina Robertson 
 Michael Bennett 
 

 
MEMBERSHIP & PR 

Membership 
Director:  
 Paul Bowman 

 
 

Public Relations 
Director: 
 Annette Viney 
 All Rtns to assist with PR 

 
 
 

TASMANIAN CRAFT FAIR 
Director:  

Lesley Dare 
Andrew Johnston 
Stephanie Johnston 
Anne Forsyth 
Gayle Plunkett 
Greg Burgess 
John Dare* 
Maree Matanle 
Merrilyn Young 
Michael Bennett 
Michael Plunkett 
Paul Bowman 
Paul Hartley 
Peter Griffin 
Rob van der Elst 
Tony Wadley 
Lois Catchlove 

 
  

COMMITTEES 
CLUB SERVICE:  Anne Forsyth 

 

Public Officer  - Tim Biggs 
 

Apologies Attendance Bulletin Club Night Set Up 
Ann Axelsen Tony Jones Ann Axelsen   Greg Burgess 
6362 3160 Joanne Jones  Andrew Johnston 
041 111 6480 Ramona Westbrook 
 
 

Heads & Tails  Club History  Sergeants  Programme  
Rob van der Elst Roy Axelsen Andrew Dare Merrilyn Young  
Doug Westbrook   Peter Griffin 
 
 

Photographer Family of Rotary Fellowship Rotary Function Centre  
Lesley Dare Merrilyn Young Gayle Plunkett Andrew Dare 
  Lois Catchlove Greg Burgess 
   Steen Andersen 
Club Property Rotary Information Club Protection Officer Ann Axelsen 
Steen Andersen Michael Plunkett Michael Plunkett Anne Forsyth 
   Gayle Plunkett 
Webmaster   Michael Plunkett   

Greg Burgess 
 

   Rotary Function Centre Caretaker: 
   Ann Axelsen    (041 111 6480)  

Rotary Pratt Foundation 
 

 Marc Smith     Michael Plunkett     Greg Burgess     Andrew Johnston Annette Viney 


